






To Council, 

Below is the planning scheme amendment c91, LSIO on Golden Point Road Blackwood.  I am a resident 

of 4 Albert st Blackwood. 

Due to the lack of documentation on Blackwood inundation, my skepticism on the approximated 

modelling is evident. It seems whereas the lower Lerderderg catchment, Bacchus Marsh and Ballan get 

in depth reports, Blackwood receives jack squat to consolidate the accuracy of your amendments. It is 

interesting to note that unlike other areas in the Moorabool Shire, Blackwood is situated on the Great 

Dividing Range and therefore rainfall patterns correlate to dendritic drainage. This also provides 

challenges when modelling inundation to this area. Historical evidence of flooding in the Gully would be 

a minimum, as well as past flood measurement in this area. Although this may just be conjecture,  I have 

also not been able to recover any data on government websites to support your amendment. Therefore 

I can only assume that this has been modelled using rainfall data which is inefficient due to the before 

mentioned dendritic drainage system even when making an approximation. I am in no means an expert, 

but based on the topography on the land and previous flood events, your modelling is overstating a 

flood extent. This may not mean much, but based off my, my fathers and grandfathers experience at 4 

Albert st Blackwood the probability that the road will ever be subject to inundation is nil.  



Additionally, to emphasize my doubts to you, this modelling stops just after the drain that runs under 

the road. It seems strange that flooding does not continue beyond this point given the topography of 

the area. Also why does it merge off my property at that given point? There is no way that would 

happen unless the above modelling shows runoff from the Lerderderg and not Jacksons Gully. But again 

this doesn't make sense as the gully floor is 4 meters lower than the road. It doesn't make sense to me 

that this gully would get to 4 meters high when it isn't even receiving floodwater from the Lerderderg.  

Again I know the modelling is based off a 1% chance, but still it seems ridiculous. 

In addition based off your amendments, the road in which the residents of Golden Point area use for 

transport would be cut off and we would be stranded. I am no expert in Government regulations or acts, 

but as this road will now be subject to flooding, doesn't this have an impact on the transport system as 

defined by Section 3 of the Transport Integration Act 2010"?  

Now as the pipe cannot facilitate water levels during a 1 in 100 year flood, this now redirects water onto 

my property. Section 16(1) of the Water Act 1989 provides that the person who causes a flow of water 

which is “not reasonable” onto other land is liable for the injury, loss or damage caused by the water. 

Does this leave you responsible? 

Please address other issues like property devaluation, insurance and future building permits on land 

under your amendments. Also, please review your modelling of this area as it seem absurd. I'm sure if 

you go to this place yourself you will see why. Therefore at this time, I reject your planning scheme c91 

amendment.  

Thanks for your time, 

Kelly Matheson-Miller 


























